


of TA-001), Mitchell Thomas (Theatre Arts department chair), and Dinora Cardoso
(Modern Foreign Languages department chair) for their feedback concerning this request.

Action: Steve Hodson will approach these department chairs to ask whether they object
to certifying RS-116 for the OCP fall 2024 semester.

VI. RS-155 Syllabus; RS -155 Application TG tags; Regional Study Guide

The committee did not yet approve this course. Steve will send a message to Sandy to
request an annotated syllabus, per the new course submission guideline to note how each
criterion of the Thinking Globally and Thinking Historically requirements are met.

VII. Understanding Society and Working Artistically Syllabi Audits

The committee reviewed the document prepared by Tatiana listing syllabus assignments.

Action: All members of the GE Committee will review seven syllabi between the
Working Artistically and Understanding Society syllabi with a due date of November 3,
2022, for completion.

VIII. Writing-Speech Intensive Courses in the GE: Sarah Skripsky

A. ENG-002 Discussion: Sarah Skripsky presented research indicating that
Westmont students who complete ENG-002 on campus demonstrate retention of
SLOs over time. Sarah discussed how these findings support having ENG-002 as
a prerequisite or corequisite for all other WSI courses and suggested that
ENG-002 be specifically sequenced in students’ schedules to allow for this
possibility. It was mentioned that all students might be required to take ENG-002
at Westmont, although there is currently not enough staff to offer this to all
incoming students. After discussing how students currently fulfill the WLA
requirement outside of taking ENG-002 at Westmont (community college courses,
AP Language), Tara mentioned that AP Language currently fulfills ENG-002, and
asked whether the English department is considering changing this equivalency.
Sarah noted that the department would need to discuss this possibility. Sarah also
shared how the caps on ENG-002 courses should be lower to offset faculty labor
and offer high-quality instruction to individual students including feedback from
the faculty level. It was mentioned that the current caps are too high, requiring
much labor from faculty.

B. Decoupling the Writing and Speech requirements: Sarah discussed the suggestion
to decouple the Writing requirement from the Speech requirement, noting that the




